Faculty Council Minutes

April 27, 2006
Members Present: Larry Booth, Steve Burnett, Tom Eddins, Michelle Furlong, Deborah Gritzmacher, Sharon Hoffman, Weihu Hong, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, David Ludley, Gary May, George Nakos, Sherry Richardson, Joe Trachtenberg, Susan Walsh (sub for M. Poudevigne), and David Williams.
Non-Members Present: Cathie Aust, Jim Braun, Tom Eaves, Charles Ford, Anthony Giovannitti, Gene Hatfield, Mark May, Benita Moore, Ray Wallace, Martha Wicker and Jillian Jones.
The meeting was called to order at noon.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the April 4th and April 13th meetings were approved.
Reports:

Provost – Sharon Hoffman
· Student Center renovation is nearly complete and will allow for more space in the technology building for Health Care Management offices and another classroom.
· Details are being worked out for next year’s budget.

· On August 27, the Freshman Convocation will be held. It will bring new freshmen together and will serve as a bonding experience. Faculty will be in full regalia to bring out the experience. FC was encouraged to attend.

· MBA and MAT proposals are in the works.
· School of Business received their AACSB Accreditation in Paris on Sunday.

· Trachtenberg asked if the Graduate Studies Council will report to FC. Hoffman answered that the Graduate Schools report to the Graduate Council and the bylaws of the Graduate Council are separate from Faculty Council. Reports go out to FC at the end of the year.

· Trachtenberg asked who will be serving on the Graduate Council. Hoffman answered that it will be determined by the standards that have already been set.

· Trachtenberg asked if profits from the summer session will be distributed among the schools. Hoffman directed the question to a member on the budget council, Gary May. May answered that when taking into consideration the cost of summer school and projections for the future, there will not be enough left over to distribute. Discussion followed.

· Short discussion on CAPC and GC in terms of what each committee should be doing as worded in the bylaws.

CAPC
· Sociology Major Proposal as discussed.
· Hatfield and Demmitt gave a brief explanation of the program and Hatfield expressed his happiness to be asking for another program.

· Motion was made by Trachtenberg to approve the major to be taken to the Board. Motion Passes.

QEP Report on theme 3 – Martha Wicker

· Wicker discussed certain areas of Theme III that pertained to advisement and mentoring. Questions and answers were taken. Details provided upon request.

Old/New Business:
Promotion & Tenure Subcommittee Report – Jim Braun

· Braun addressed the mandatory course development question. Discussion followed.
· Wallace asked if the old faculty handbook should be used since the revised one had not been approved and was therefore unofficial. Discussion followed.

· Motion was made to clarify the wording for Part 2 and item 13 of the portfolio pertaining to evaluations and comments. Discussion followed. Motion approved.

· Discussion on the wording of section 205.03.3 on evidentiary categories and the following clarification was made: Faculty member can receive up to 2 credits.

· Motion made to approve the wording discussed to improve the clarity of the existing document. Discussion followed. Motion approved.
Fall Semester Meeting Times

· The activity hour will be changing in the fall and will have an impact on the meeting. Chair asked if the Council would like to change to the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 12:30. Discussion followed.

· Meeting time will now be the 2nd & 4th Mondays from 12:30 – 1:30.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:40 p.m.

Submitted by:

Jillian Jones
